
Dear Shumway Families –           April 3, 2020 

 

We hope this letter finds you well and healthy. These are unprecedented times and we appreciate your patience as we 

work to ensure all of our Stars have access to instruction throughout the school campus closure. While school buildings 

are closed, school instruction is not. Your teachers and support staff are working diligently to ensure all of our students 

have instruction, support for learning and the necessary materials to complete their work. Additionally, we are working 

to make sure your personal needs are met through by providing information about access to meals, food items and 

assistance available in our community.  

 

Many of you have asked about picking up your students’ personal items from school. We have developed a plan for 

distribution of instructional packets, PTO fundraiser items, Weekender Food Bags, and student’s personal items. This will 

also enable us to collect Shumway library books and District instruments (if not in use) at the same time – while also 

following CDC guidelines for social distancing and personal safety. 

 

Please read the information below carefully so you can plan for this pick up and distribution. 

 

Thursday, April 9th  

(Staff will not be available for pick up or delivery on Friday, April 10th)) 

 

Please come to Shumway at the time assigned to your LAST NAME – See chart below 

Last Name Begins With Letter Come to Shumway Items to Drop Off Items to Pick Up 

A – C 8:00 – 8:45 AM Shumway Library Books 
 

Unused District Instruments* 
(See note below for more 

information) 

Student Personal Items 
 

Week 3 Homework 
 

PTO Fundraiser items 
(if ordered) 

 
Weekender Food Bags 

D-F 8:45 – 9:30 AM 

G-I 9:30 – 10:15 AM 

J-L 10:15 – 11:00 AM 

M-O 11:00 – 11:45 AM 

P-R 11:45 – 12:30 PM 

S-U 12:30 – 1:15 PM 

V-Z 1:15 – 2:00 PM 

 

Families and students must remain in their car. 

Pick-up/drop-off will be along the main drop-off loop in front of Shumway. 

We will collect items from you and will have staff bring items you are picking up to your car.  

Please be patient as you wait in our line. We will do all we can to be quick in collecting and distributing items. 

Instructional Packet Distribution Schedule 
*There will be Shumway Staff available during these times and dates for instructional packet distribution.* 

8:30 – 9:30 AM  and  2:00 – 3:00 PM in front of Shumway 
2:00 – 2:30 PM on N. Hamilton St near Palm Terrace Apartments (555 E. Ray Rd)  

Friday, April 17th 
Friday, April 24th 
Friday, May 1st 
Friday, May 8th 

Friday, May 15th 
Friday, May 22nd 

Instructional packets are also available for in-person pick up at Shumway outside of the above times. Look for the bins 
on the south side of the main office entrance, to the left of the main student entrance gate. All grade levels packets are 
clearly tabbed and labeled. Please keep all instructional packets and work your child completes. We are not currently 
collecting them due to concerns of spreading illness. Teachers are working to communicate with you through email, 
Dojo, phone calls and messenger to offer assistance and check on work completion. They are available to support you 
and your children throughout this closure.  



 
Family Resources and Support 
Please know we are working together to help support you. Curbside meal service for breakfast, lunch, dinner and snacks 
is available at multiple locations throughout our district. You can find more information here. 
 
CUSD has developed a Distance Learning page on their website with useful links, user guides and information to support 
families in learning. This information can be accessed here.  
 
If your family is in need of additional community resources, social or emotional support, please contact Ms. DeAnn 
Royster at Royster.DeAnn@cusd80.com or at 480-812-7409. 
 
Stay healthy, stay connected and stay safe. 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Korry Brenner, Principal 
 
 
*BAND and ORCHESTRA Instruments 
If you own or are renting your own instrument and you have it at home, you do not need to do anything. 
 
If you own or are renting your own instrument and it is at school, please call or email Ms. Dziczek or Ms. Lawlor by the 
end of the weekend, and they will make sure it is with your child’s other school materials for pickup on April 9th. 
 
If you are using a school instrument and WOULD NOT like your child to play through the end of the year, please return it 
when you come to collect your child’s other materials on April 9th. (If it is already at school, you do not need to do 
anything.  Please make sure your child’s name or a paper with their name is somewhere on or in the case so we know 
who it belonged to.  
 
If you are using a school instrument and WOULD like your child to play through the end of the year and the instrument is 
in school, please call or email Ms. Dziczek or Ms. Lawlor by the end of the weekend, and they will make sure it is with 
your child’s other school materials for pickup. (If it is already at home, you do not need to do anything.) 
 
All school instruments will be collected at the end of the year, process to be determined. 
Thank you! 
Dziczek.Heather@cusd80.com  Lawlor.Sarah@CUSD80.com  
480-779-7479    480-456-1459 
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